BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Debra Logan *President*

Wayne Petersen Vice-President

Geoff English

Director

Navid Fardanesh

Director

Pamola Jardin

Pamela Jardini Director



STAFF

Jeff Briltz *General Manager*

Bettina L. Mayer, P.E. District Engineer

Keri Dodson
Executive Assistantl
Board Clerk

Justin Black
Utilities Manager

Natalie Klock

Tom Peterson
Fire Chief

Melissa Johnson Recreation Supervisor

TEMPLETON COMMUNITY SERVICES DISTRICT

P.O. BOX 780 • 420 CROCKER STREET • TEMPLETON, CA 93465 • (805) 434-4900 • FAX: (805) 434-4820 • www.templetoncsd.org

FACILITIES COMMITTEE MEETING Monday, October 3, 2022 at 2:00 p.m.

The Facilities Committee met on Thursday, October 3, 2022 at 2:00 p.m. at the Wastewater Treatment Plant located at 1394 Shane Lane, Templeton, CA.

Present were Committee Members Navid Fardanesh and Debra Logan. Present from District Staff were General Manager Jeff Briltz, Utilities Manager Justin Black, and Board Secretary Keri Dodson.

1) Tour of Treatment Plant Operations

The Committee was provided a tour of the various operational functions at the Wastewater Treatment Plant. New items that have been added at the plant include a new C-train for storage of records and testing equipment for total suspended solids. There will be the addition of two portable samplers, along with one stationary sampler which is being donated from Water Environment Federation (WEF). Both Committee Members mentioned that improvements look to have been made since the last tour they received.

2) Parkson DynaSand Filter System

The Committee was shown the filter system and given an overview of how it works. TSS levels appear to be improving due to the use of the filter system, but the current TSS levels running through the system are lower than they typically would be.

3) Annual Stormwater Report

Director Fardanesh opened public comment on this item; no public comments were made. Director's Fardanesh and Logan did not have any comments on the report. Staff will get the Annual Stormwater Report filed.

4) Update on Water and Wastewater Plans

GM Briltz referenced District Engineer Tina Mayer's staff report on the various plan updates, as well as the timeframes associated with each. He stated there should be sufficient funding in the budget for each of these items.

Adjourned: 3:32 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Keri Dodson, Executive Assistant/Board Clerk